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...BoardNotes

During its regular meeting on Oct 9, 2018, the Everett Public Schools Board of Directors did
the following:

HEARD PUBLIC COMMENT
One community member spoke about the Longfellow Building and one staff member
spoke about office professionals’ rate of pay.

BOARD COMMENT
Director Mitchell talked about state level legislative update regarding school safety
and salary schedules. Director LeSesne attended the Snohomish County STEM
Summit and gave an overview of work being done. For STEM careers we need to
be laser focused on four groups to raise up the field for everyone: young women,
low income students, students of color, rural families. Director Mason shared about
the Washington State School Directors Association (WSSDA) board of directors
meeting. She mentioned the Center for Education Effectiveness (CEE) data
presented by Greg Lobdell about student achievement scores.

HEARD THE SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT
The school board heard district highlights, good news, construction updates and

school visits in the Superintendent’s Report.

HEARD REPORT ON SUMMER SCHOOL
The school board heard a report about 2018 summer school. Summer programs
include elementary math and reading support, middle school math courses for
support or advancement, and extended school year for special needs students. The
district continues to offer site-based, online, and credit recovery programs for high
school students. The categorical department offers English Language (EL) support
courses at no cost. The board heard from the summer school principal, Jack Roy,
and other staff involved in the program.

HEARD ABOUT AND DISCUSSED LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES
The board discussed the suggested legislative priories to use in conversations with
local legislators. They decided the topic needs further discussion and will continue
to do so in the following meeting.

BoardNotes for the Sept. 11 and Sept. 25 board meetings are attached.
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During its regular meeting on Sept 25, 2018, the Everett Public Schools Board of Directors did the following:



OATH OF OFFICE

Dr. Cohn administered the oath of office to Jamyang Dorjee Nhangkar to fill position 1 on the school board.



RECOGNITIONS

The Board recognized Ernie Brockman for 50 years of service to Everett Public Schools. 

New administrators were recognized: Leslie Diaz, Deidre Smith-Aikens, Sarah Yeckley, Kathy Reeves, Sarah Mack.

There was recognition for Ted Wenta, who was unable to attend the meeting. 

HEARD PUBLIC COMMENT

Four members of the community addressed the board during the public comment period. They all addressed the wages of paraeducators and asked for their contract to be reviewed.  



HEARD THE SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

The school board heard district highlights, good news, construction updates and a gift recognition in the Superintendent’s Report.



HEARD REPORT ON STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

The school board heard a report about the 2018 state assessment program. The district outperformed the state levels at every grade level on every test. The trend follows state patterns. The board heard about gap data, equity targets and scores needed to close the gap.



HEARD ABOUT AND DISCUSSED FUTURE CAPITAL BOND PLANNING

[bookmark: _GoBack]The board heard a proposal for the development of the future Capital Bond Committee. After presentation of the timeline and plan the board approved Resolution 1187 regarding the formation, instructions and guiding principles for a Capital Bond Planning Committee.
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During its regular meeting on Sept 11, 2018, the Everett Public Schools Board of Directors did the following:



RECOGNIZED PERFORMERS AND REMEMBERANCE

Everett NJROTC for presenting the colors, and members of the Jackson High School jazz band for the music. Director LeSesne said a few words about patriotism and remembrance for 9/11/2001, followed by a moment of silence.

The board welcomed Hannah Tran, as a student representative of board of directors.

HEARD PUBLIC COMMENT

Two members of the community addressed the board during the public comment period. One spoke about the Longfellow site redevelopment and the EEA collective bargaining agreement, and the other community member also spoke about the EEA collective bargaining agreement. 



HEARD THE SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

The school board heard district highlights, good news, construction updates and school visits in the Superintendent’s Report.



HEARD REPORT ON PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The school board heard a report about why the district focuses on professional development, what staff are doing and how to measure success. A professional development advisory council was established to provide resources and programs in an environment of collegiality and collaboration that actively engages all employees of Everett Public Schools in continuous high-quality professional learning. Professional development is designed to support improved job performance resulting in increased equity of access to a high-quality education for students. The presenter acknowledged that PBIS (positive behavior interventions and support) is transforming schools. 



HEARD ABOUT AND DISCUSSED FUTURE CAPITAL BOND PLANNING

At the summer work session, the school board decided to form a committee to create a recommendation around the next bond. The parameters for the committee were not yet solidified. The board heard options and consequences related to timing, what to include, tax implications and size of bond. They concluded they would like a committee to work through this school year to present a recommendation to the Superintendent. The board requested to review the recommendation next August to consider for an April 2020 bond. 



SELECTED BOARD FINALISTS

After and executive session, the board announced the five finalists for the board of director vacancy. Those finalists (Jeff Colon, Richard Hazzard, Jamyang Dorjee Nhangkar, D. Mason Rutledge, Emily Wicks) will be called on to interview at the special board meeting on Sept.12. 







Nondiscrimination statement

The district shall provide equal educational opportunity and treatment for all students in all aspects of the academic and activities program without

regard to race, color, national origin, creed, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender identity, veteran or military status, the

presence of any physical, sensory or mental disability or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a student with a disability.

 

Designated to handle inquiries about nondiscrimination policies are: Affirmative Action Officer – Randi Seaberg, rseaberg@everettsd.org, 425-385-4104; 

Title IX Officer – Mary O’Brien, MO’Brien@everettsd.org, 425-385-4106; 504 Coordinator – Becky Ballbach, rballbach@everettsd.org, 425-385-4063; ADA Coordinator – Becky Clifford, rclifford@everettsd.org, 425-385-5250; 
Address: 3900 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201 





presence of any physical, sensory or mental disability or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a student with a disability.

Designated to handle inquiries about nondiscrimination policies are: Affirmative Action Officer — Randi Seaberg, rseaberg@everettsd.org, 425-385-

4104,
Title IX Officer — Mary O’Brien, MO'Brien@everettsd.org, 425-385-4106; 504 Coordinator — Becky Ballbach, rballbach@everettsd.org, 425-385-4063;

ADA Coordinator — Becky Clifford, rclifford@everettsd.org, 425-385-5250;
Address: 3900 Broadway, Everett, WA 98201

® Diane Bradford
EVERETT Communications Coordinator
PUBLIC Communications
dbradford@everettsd.or
N\ SCHOOLS | $eipgeasios


mailto:dbradford@everettsd.org
http://www.everettsd.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1

